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On 10.1 by the heavenly calendar in the 8th year of Cheon Il Guk (November 15, 2020), FFWPUI 

Cheonwon Gung Cheonwon Church held its first Sunday worship service in the main hall of Cheonseong 

Wanglim Palace. The service was a special service celebrate the relocation, and also to commemorate the 

61st True Children's Day and the 33rd Foundation Day for the Unified Nation of Heaven and Earth. 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 

At 9:50 a.m., more than 500 excited Cheonwon Church congregants who had gathered in the main hall of 

Cheonseong Wanglim Palace were joined by members of the True Family, key leaders, and pilgrims from 

Heavenly Korea Sub-region 2. The service was led by Director-General Young-ho Yun, and the order of 

service included: Opening announcement, Cheon Il Guk anthem, family pledge, report prayer (District 

Director Sang-seon Park), True Parents' entrance, gyeongbae, offering of flowers, cake cutting, offering 

of gifts, choral anthem (Cheonwon choir), hoondok reading (Mrs. Wonju Jeong McDevitt, the Chief of 

True Mother's Secretariat), True Parents' speech, and a Hyojeong cultural celebration performance (Shin-

yeo Moon and Dong-geon Jo, Seonghwa students, UPA, International Association of Youth and Students 

for Peace, Little Angels, President Gi-seong Lee's wife Yun-jeong Jang), three cheers of Eog-Mansei 

(District Director Sang-pil Moon), gyeongbae, and closing announcement. On this day, True Mother 

came to the stage and brought heavenly grace through her precious words: 

 

  
 

"This country and the world should be united in attending our Heavenly Parent. We must show the world 

that we can only have hope for the future after all the wrongs and evils of the world have been restored. 

You must proudly proclaim to all the people of the world that we must be united with True Mother while 

she is on the earth, and that she is the only one who can solve the difficult problems of the secular world. 

Our blessed families, who are chosen by Heaven, must fulfill their responsibilities. Also, the FFWPU 

leaders who have been registered as CheonBo families must remember that they must still follow True 

Parents. Even though they have become heavenly tribal messiahs they must not feel that they are in the 

central position. They must always put Heavenly Parent and True Parents in center. You have to let 

people know about this. Do you understand what I mean? I am telling you not to gather everything for 

yourselves. Lay down everything before Heavenly Parent and True Parents and return it to them. This 

must be the attitude of those who are taking responsibility as blessed families and tribal messiahs. Do you 

understand? I want you to know this is the only way that you can become qualified to celebrate True 

Children's Day as a true child." 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 


